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Measure Description: 
Allows State Department of Agriculture to issue person permit for keeping of qualifying exotic animal. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Agriculture 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 
The proposed legislation has been determined to have minimal expenditure impact on state or local 
government. 
 
While this individual measure has a “Minimal” fiscal impact, an agency may incur a net fiscal impact 
greater than minimal depending on the cumulative impact of all measures enacted into law that affect 
the agency.   
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
The measure is anticipated to have a minimal fiscal impact on the Department of Agriculture (DOA).  To 
implement the new fees authorized by the measure the DOA would be required to conduct rulemaking.  
In accordance with ORS 291.055 (SB 333, 1995) the fees would require subsequent approval by the 
legislature. 
 
Permit fees may generate between $100 to $1,500 Other Funds (OF) for the 2013-15 biennium. Felines, 
primates and bears permit fees are estimated at a fee of $300 per permit. Canidae and Crocodylia 
permit fees are estimated at a fee of $100 per permit. Permit renewals are estimated at $25 per renewal 
and may generate between $25 to $375 OF in the 2015-17 biennium. 
 


